From: PEATS, Richard  
Sent: 21 November 2011 19:39
To: Andrew Lewis
Cc: WELCH, Chris; PEATS, Richard
Subject: Structure UH59 Heyford Park 11/01529CAC
Dear Andrew
 

Thank you for consulting English Heritage with regards to the above application.
 

Summary:
The structure which is proposed for demolition may make a positive contribution to the character and appearance of the conservation area, and the applicant should be required to provide a detailed assessment of that contribution before any decision is taken on the application. The applicant might also be encouraged to include this within a more detailed assessment of all the structures of regional, local or minor significance in order to inform any other proposals of this kind.
Advice:
This proposed demolition lies within the conservation area of Upper Heyford, and in determining the application the local authority are required to consider the desirability of preserving or enhancing the conservation area. 
The structure proposed for demolition, identified as UH59, is described within the application as not being assessed as significantly contributing to the character of the Conservation Area. The applicant states that it is identified within the Revised Comprehensive Planning Brief (2007) as being of minor significance. I can find no reference to it there, but it is indeed accorded minor significance within the gazetteer attached to the Conservation Plan produced in 2005 (Vol.3, app.9). However, we understand that it in fact supplied the engine test cell 1319, dating from the 1950s, and that test cell is identified within the Conservation Area Appraisal as making a positive contribution to the character and appearance of the conservation area, and as being of regional significance in the Conservation Plan, and it may be that this structure similarly contributes given its direct functional relationship.
PPS5 advises that local planning authorities should require a detailed assessment of the significance of heritage assets affected by proposed development. Assessments of the significance of all but the designated and nationally important structures at Upper Heyford are based largely on the Conservation Plan produced in 2005 which was necessarily carried out at a fairly low resolution. It would be useful in considering these types of application if a more detailed appraisal of significance could now be carried out.
Recommendation:
The structure UH59 has a functional association with another structure identified as making a positive contribution to the conservation area, and its demolition might cause harm to the significance of the heritage asset in reducing the capacity to understand the function of this component. The applicant should be required to provide a detailed assessment of the function of UH59 and its contribution to the conservation area.
The applicant should be encouraged to produce a detailed assessment of the significance of all the structures at Upper Heyford identified as being of regional, local or minor significance, and their contribution to the character and appearance of the conservation area.
 

Yours Sincerely
 

Richard Peats
 

Historic Buildings and Areas Adviser (Berks, Bucks & Oxon)
English Heritage South East Region
01483 252026
07824 527162
 

